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310 CITY HALL 

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 

EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

      

January 24, 2019 

 

    

John Jagiela 

134 Montrose Place 

St Paul MN 55104 

 

VIA EMAIL: john.jagiela@att.net 

 

Re:  Appeal for Property at 134 Montrose Place 

 

Dear Mr. Jagiela: 

 

This is to confirm that on January 22, 2019 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the 

Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council grant an extension to March 1, 

2019 for all the items except the peeling paint throughout the exterior which is granted to July 1, 

2019.  Please note that you will need to contact Senior Electrical Inspector Dan Moynihan, 651-

266-9036, for approval of the washer plug.  Once again, he will be looking for documentation 

from the manufacturer of the washer machine that would allow the modification to the length of 

the cord.  This requirement is not necessary if you decide to remove the washer machine. 

 

If you wish to contest further, the City Council Public Hearing is on February 27, 2019 at 3:30 

p.m. in Room 300 City Hall.    

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ 

 

Mai Vang 

Legislative Hearing Coordinator 

 

c: Fire Supervisors 

 Steve Pieczykolan 

 Dan Moynihan 
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